Chief’s Report
2/24/21 Board Meeting

-Engine 342, our new type 3 Wildland Engine is now at Evergreen Fire for repairs, upgrades and maintenance.
-Thanks go out to Tom and Marc flying out to Sacramento and driving it home.  It was a long journey that helped us really get to know the truck and give it a good trial run.

-New monitors are now installed in the ambulances.

-I spoke with Tim from Voltking Electric and the new lighting is ordered, but due to Covid, materials are backordered and we don’t have a clear install date as a result.

-Mike and I will be meeting with Forest Stewards Guild on Tuesday to begin talking about our CWPP needs and options.

-Scott will be picking up Ambulance 385 and Utility 366 for auction on Monday next week.

-We’ve also been continuing to discuss the feasibility study and consolidation including a discussion with the Canyon Courier about the study.


January Calls:

4 medicals
1 MVA
1 Good Intent
1 Cancelled enroute
1 False alarm 

8 total calls for January


